Community Preservation Committee

February 13, 2006

PRESENT, MEMBERS:  Mr. Hallin, Mr. McKain, Ms. Butler, Mr. Bjorklund, Mr. Fenton, Mr. Leavitt, Mr. Pope, Mr. Stewart, Ms. Van Lenten

Ms. Crowell, Administrative Assistant

OTHERS:   Mr. Bucca, Ms. Morrissey, Mr. and Mrs. Robbins
CALL TO ORDER-  7:00 p.m.

I.  ADMINISTRATIVE ITEMS-

A.  Agenda:  MOTION by Mr. Hallin, SECOND by Mr. Pope, and UNANIMOUSLY VOTED to accept the agenda as submitted.
B.  Minutes:

1.  January 23, 2006:  MOTION by Mr. Pope, SECOND by Mr. Leavitt, and UNANIMOUSLY VOTED to accept the minutes of January 23, 2006.

2.  February 2, 2006:  MOTION by Mr. Fenton, SECOND by Mr. Stewart, and UNANIMOUSLY VOTED to accept the minutes of February 2, 2006.

II.  OLD BUSINESS:

A.  Library Park:  Mr. Hallin reported that the Board of Selectmen unanimously approved this proposal in the amount of $30,000.  The Advisory Committee did not reopen discussion of this proposal at their latest meeting.  It is believed that there will be approval but that it is a matter of time.  Mr. Leavitt said he believes that if the proposal for Senior Housing carries, the Library Park will as well.

B.  Litchfield:  Mr. Bjorklund recused himself from discussion of this matter. Mr. Hallin reported that he had received a fax updating the Tyburski appraisal of the Litchfield property to $595,000.  This change is based on recent sales in the area.  Mr. Steward read the communication, noting that previously Mr. Tyburski had held that the sale of the Moncy, Appleton, and Wolf/Jackman properties were not “arms length” transactions.  He has since reconsidered, and determined that they are, in fact, “arms length.”
Mr. Hallin said he asked Maxwell Trust to come down to $595,000 and they agreed.  He also spoke to Glen Pratt, Chairman of the Cohasset Water Commission and asked that they consider contributing another $25,000 which they have available for purchase of the Litchfield property.  It is anticipated that there will be a favorable vote on this request.  
Mr. Pope observed that in addition to the $100,000 Cohasset voted for the Maxwell Trust, the $25,000 would be available for the Town of Scituate.  

In response to a question by Mr. Pope, Mr. Hallin explained that Maxwell Trust’s appraiser had set a value of $830,000 on the property.  Cohasset had originally agreed to contribute $100,000 toward the purchase.  At a previous meeting the Trust had come down to $600,000, and had now reduced the price to $595,000.  Thanks to Cohasset’s contribution, CPC will spend $570,000.

It was further noted that the property is now owned by the Maxwell Land Trust and the Maxwell Conservation Trust.  Ownership will be transferred to the Town of Scituate, in the care and custody of the Conservation Commission.  The Conservation Restriction will be written using state guidelines and will be held by the Town of Cohasset and the Maxwell Trust.

Mr. Fenton suggested that the committee vote $5,000 to cover unexpected administrative expenses in case Cohasset does not approve the additional funds.  Mr. Hallin said the proposal in the Advisory Committee handbook is for $595,000.
Mr. Leavitt said it would be a mistake to get the reputation for using administrative funds to make up a difference in costs, but he feels there is a moral obligation and has no objection to earmarking $5,000 to help with administrative expenses.

Mr. Leavitt said he felt Mr. Hallin had handled the matter properly and the committee could justify the $5,000, but Mr. Pope said he feared it would set an undesirable precedent. 

Mr. Hallin said he did not want to set a broad precedent, but he thinks it is possible to justify rewording the proposal to include re-writing the deed, etc.

Mr. Stewart agreed, adding the Conservation Commission sometimes covers expenses involved in a conservation restriction.  Ms. Morrissey said Town Counsel had told the Trust that normally many costs are charged to the buyer.  Mr. and Ms. Robbins agreed.
Mr. Bjorklund, speaking as a citizen, said he was totally unbiased regarding the $5,000, and asked if it would be feasible to ask Cohasset for an extra $5,000.  He added that he does not know if Maxwell Trust pays for the tax stamp, but suggested it be looked into before Town Meeting.

Ms. Morrissey said that if the committee voted for the $595,000, she would research the other issues.  The matter of administrative expenses can be raised at any time.

MOTION by Mr. Leavitt, SECOND by Mr. Pope to fund the purchase of the Litchfield property at $595,000.  

The motion to ask Town Meeting to buy the Litchfield property for $595,000 passed 8 - 0 with a UNANIMOUS vote of those members present and voting and Mr. Bjorklund abstaining.
Correspondence:

1.  The committee has received a copy of a letter from Bruce Wait to Town Planner Laura Harbottle.

2.  A letter will be sent to Chairman Glen Pratt of the Cohasset Water Department asking the status of CPC’s request that Cohasset consider contributing another $25,000 toward the purchase of the Litchfield property.

ADJOURNMENT-

The meeting was adjourned at 8:19 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Claire McDonough
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